
 

Upcoming  Events:                            

Thur 7 March —    

Life Education 

Fri 8 March —           

PSSA sport               
Playgroup -  9-103.0am                       
Life Education               
PBL Assembly 3-6   

Fri 11 March —           

PSSA  sport             
Life Education      

Tue 12 March —         

Life Education              
Playgroup -  9-10.30am         

Wed 13 March —    

School photos          
Life Education 

Thur 14 March—     

Life Education 

Fri 15 March —         

PSSA Sport               
Playgroup 9-10.30am     
Life Education         
PBL Assembly K-2 

Mon 18 March —     

Life Education    

Tue 19 March —    

Playgroup 9-10.30am   
Life Education 

Thur 21 March —        

Harmony day  

Fri 22 March —         

PSSA Sport                
Playgroup 9-10.30am    
PBL Assembly 3-6—
Swimming Carnival 
Ribbons                    
Scholastic book club 
order due 

Tue 26 March —        

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Wed 27 March—       

Cross Country Carnival 

Term 1 Week  6  Thursday 7 March 2019 

Cambridge  Park Public 

School  

Exceptional learning opportunities for all 

Keeping everyone safe through 
respectful relationships 
From time to time parents/carers or 
other members of the school community 
may need to approach the school in 
order to: 
 discuss the progress or welfare of 

own child; 
 express concern about actions of 

other students; 
 enquire about school policy or 

practice; 
 express concern about actions of 

staff ; and/or 
 express concern about the actions 

of a parent/community member. 
 
It is therefore necessary to have 
procedures that will help solve problems 
as soon as possible, so that a safe and 
harmonious school environment is 
maintained.  The best results usually 
flow from working together.  

 
These guidelines aim to:  
 provide a guide in order that 

concerns are dealt with in an open 
and fair manner; 

 ensure that the rights of students, 
teachers and parents are 
respected and upheld; 

 support sensitivity and 
confidentiality, and 

 help reach an agreed solution. 
 
On occasion, concerns may cause 
frustration and anxiety.  At such times it 
is always important to organise a time to 
talk with school staff in an unhurried, 
calm and confidential atmosphere.  

Note:  No parent should directly 
approach another person’s child. 
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School Photos 
School photos are being held on Wednesday 13th 
March. Order envelopes have been sent home 
however if you did not receive one please see the 
office.  
 
There are 2 payment options. 
1.  place money in the envelope and hand to your 
child’s teacher on the day of the photos 
2.  pay online and write the receipt number on the 
envelope and hand to your child’s teacher on the 
day of the photos  
 

Please follow the same process for sibling photos.  
Please ensure you discuss with your child how you 
would like their shirt to be in the school photos ie 
buttons done up or undone, shirt tucked in or out, as 
your child will be photographed with whichever they 
have at the time of the photo.  
 
Students are welcome to wear items in their hair 
such as bows, however please ensure these are not 
too big that they will obstruct the view of another 
child who may behind your child. If this is the case 
the photographer may need to ask your child to 
remove the item 

Concern Appropriate Action 

The academic progress 

of  own child 

*Directly contact the child’s teacher either by note, by phone or in     

person to arrange a suitable time to discuss any issues. 

The welfare of own child *For minor issues, directly contact your child’s teacher to clarify           

information. 

*For more serious concerns, contact office, state nature of concern and 

arrange a suitable time to talk with the class teacher or appropriate staff 

member. 

*To convey information about change of address, telephone number, 

emergency contact, custody details health issues etc, please contact 

the office. 

Actions of other students *Contact the class teacher for a classroom problem. 

*Contact the stage supervisor or principal for playground problems. 

School policy or practice *Contact office, state nature of concern and make an appointment to 

see the principal and/or appropriate member of staff. 

Actions of a staff member *Contact the office and state concerns to the principal. 

*Arrange to meet directly with the principal and staff member           

concerned. 

Actions of another 

parent/community member 

*Contact the office and state concerns to the principal. 

*Arrange to meet directly with the principal 

*Matters should not be taken into own hands 

Teachers, Parents and Community Working Together For Successful Schooling. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In very rare cases, where people wishing to express concerns, do so in an aggressive, threatening or 
violent manner, the principal (or nominee) has the legal authority under the “Inclosed Lands Act” to: 

 direct the person to immediately leave the grounds;  

 call the police to remove the person should he/she refuse; 

 issue a warning or withdraw future permission (by letter) for the person to enter the grounds 
without permission of the principal, and/or 

 seek further legal avenues. 

 

Mrs Binns 

Principal 
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Environmental Education Team 

This year CPPS has a lot of terrific things 

happening in the gardens! 

We have started a new gardening area behind the 

library called, The Up-cycle Garden. This garden is 

made up of old unwanted items that have been 

given a second life, to show our kids that not 

everything has to go to land fill and that, just 

because something is broken, that doesn’t mean it 

is useless. 

So far, we have a great worm farm that we have 

made out of a broken fridge and some old fencing. 

We feed our worms our food scraps every week 

and in return they produce our Worm Wee! Worm 

Wee is one of the best fertilisers for a growing 

garden and is great for producing big bright flowers 

and tasty fruits and veggies. We will be selling our 

Worm Wee at our Garden 

Markets so please keep an 

eye out. 

Your gardens will thank you 

for it . 

 

 

Another great feature to our Up-cycle Garden is 

our new screenhouse! It is a greenhouse that we 

have built using screen doors that were saved from 

being sent to the tip. The screenhouse is used as a 

safe place to grow seedlings and other plants, 

away from the harshness of direct sunlight and in a 

pest free environment. 

Our students have successfully been using the 

new screenhouse to grow their seedlings before 

planting them in their garden beds. 
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Stage 1 News 
Stage 1 continues to be busy. All programs are up 

and running and the children have settled into 

classroom routines. We are working hard and 

already achieving some pleasing results. We do 

need your help reinforcing our three PBL Focus 

Areas: 

 1. Being safe (especially keeping their hands and 

feet to themselves AT ALL TIMES),  

2. Showing Respect (to all adults and children they 

come into contact with and what that respect looks 

like) 

3. Being an active learner (this means to always try 

to do their best in all subject areas) 

We are seeing that some of our children are 

forgetting these focus areas and with your support, 

we are hoping that this improves in the future. 

A reminder that our school photos are on 

Wednesday 13th March.  There will be a  PBL 

assembly will be on Friday 15th March, where K-2 

SRC representatives will be badged and our first 

recipients of bronze, silver and gold awards will be 

received.  

If you have any  questions or concerns please  

make an appointment at the office. 

Mrs Junge  & Mrs Senkbeil       

Stage 1 Supervisors 

Kindergarten news 
The Life Education Centre visits have begun this 

week and will continue next week. Harold and his 

van have been a big hit so far and the students 

have enjoyed taking part in many valuable 

experiences. 

Mrs Sirmais continues to support us in the Term 1 

Home Reading program. Next term we will begin 

the school home reading program. Please send in a 

folder for your child to use for borrowing and to keep 

the ‘reading register’ note in.  

Homework for Kindergarten has now been 

organised. We have sent a list of sight words to 

practice. 

Thank you for your support in the mornings in 

reminding the students to remain in the western 

quad until the duty teacher arrives at 8.30. They 

may then put their bags in the bag rooms and move 

straight back to the playground.  

Please remember that we are always available if 

you have any queries, however we ask that you 

contact the office to make an appointment to speak 

to the teacher or supervisor. 

 

Mrs Wallace 

Kindergarten supervisor 

Preschool News 
The children at Preschool are settling into their 

new routines and are exploring their new preschool 

environment. We as educators have been 

extremely lucky to meet all of our new families and 

share with their children’s learning.  

The children have had an interest in musical 

instruments, we have set up a new music area on 

the veranda and we are currently making musical 

instruments out of box craft during our indoor 

experiences. 

It is coming to that time again when flu season will 

be upon us, we would like to thank those who have 

already donated tissues. We would appreciate any 

donations of tissues and food packaging boxes for 

box construction. 

Just a reminder could please take the time to fill in 

the philosophy surveys and return these as well as 

the slip with your email address to the educators 

from your class. 

School photos – Wednesday 13th March 

Preschool Educators 
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Anaphylaxis and Us 

As mentioned in previous newsletters we have 

several children and staff members at our school 

who are anaphylactic. If you are sending food to 

school to be shared with other children eg: birthday 

cakes or cakes for sale, please be very careful to 

read the ingredients and ensure that they do not 

contain peanuts, tree nuts and nut products. Some 

of our children are also allergic to eggs and milk. 

Please also send in the packet ingredients so 

that we can check them for ourselves.  

Other ways to support us to keep everyone safe 

are: 

1. Talk to your children about allergies and how 

serious they can be for some people so they 

must not ever share their food with other 

children. Its not mean to not share food its 

keeping people safe. 

2. Discuss how important it is to wash hands 

before and after eating so that food allergens 

don’t get transferred onto other people or their 

food. 

Thank you for working with us to keep our children 

safe. 

 

Important information for parents 

and Students 

The Department recognises that some families will 

be subject to family breakdown.  In the absence of 

any notification to the contrary, it will be assumed 

that both parents retain a shared and equal parental 

responsibility for their children and have been 

involved in making any decisions regarding their 

children’s education.  This means that the school 

will recognise that each parent has equal duties, 

obligations responsibilities and opportunities in 

relation to matters involving the school. 

If any changes occur in your family relationships 

which have the potential to impact on the 

relationship between the school and your family, 

you are required to advise the school immediately.  

This includes providing copies of any court orders 

that may be obtained. 
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Stewart House Donation Drive 

Stewart House Donation Drive envelopes have 

been sent home.  Please return envelope to the 

office by Friday 17 May for a chance to go in the 

draw for a family holiday. 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: 4721 2556 

Fax: 4721 7567 

E-mail:       

cambridgpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:   

www.cambridgpk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

School Security:   

1300 880 021 

PO Box 8021 

WERRINGTON COUNTY  NSW    2747 

 

35 Oxford Street        CAMBRIDGE PARK 
 

CAMBRIDGE PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL                                    OUR SCHOOL 
Expectations 

 

 

 

To Be Safe  

 

To show Respect  

 

 

To be Active Learners 
 

For your convenience when your child is absent from school please complete the note below and return to your child’s teacher 

ABSENCE EXPLANATION NOTE  

STUDENT’S NAME ………………………………………………….   CLASS………………… 

DATES OF ABSENCE ………………………………………….. 

REASON……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

PARENT/CAREGIVER’S  NAME …………………………………………………………...………….   

SIGNED …………………………………..……  DATE ……………………………….. 

.............................................................................................................................................. 
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